
From: patsy hickman  
Sent: 03 August 2023 17:06 
To: Planning 
Cc:  
Subject: the Egyptian Exploration Society planning application 2023/2928/P 
 
Dear Camden Planning 
 
I am extremely disturbed that this planning application is so far in its evolution. 
 
You Must know about the beautiful plane trees at No 8’s garden and the fact 
that plane trees are known to clean the air     And that camden has the worst 
air in Greater London - that there is a children’s primary school ( St George’s 
The Martyr) within one hundred yards of these trees.   Let alone the residents 
of Doughty Street, John Street, Millman street and Doughty Mews.    This is a 
residential area.  There will be two years of dust and disruption and that is if all 
goes well. 
 
You must also know of the  many, empty, purpose built offices in the borough 
that would be greatly enhanced by a small archive museum. 
 
I cannot believe that the Mayor, if he knew about this, would let it pass.    Will 
it be the trees in Brunswick Square next? 
 
We live in a caring borough.  I myself have a garden room that butts up agains 
the museum, which is converted to house a bed for either myself (75years) or 
my husband (79) should we not be able to manage stairs through future 
disability.    Please may we stand firm on the point of Caring and not be 
corrupted into thinking a small archive museum is essential in this area should 
it be so determined to aggrandise its residency in a small local mews. 
 
Your sincerely, 
 
Patsy Hickman.  (PhD) Hon Fellow Goldsmiths College 
 


